I strongly object to the development at 160 Iverson Road 2015/4502/P.

Number of Units

I strongly object to the addition of a studio. For around seventy years the property was owned and occupied by one family. I have owned my property for 17 years and in that time only one person was living next door. A studio adjacent to my living room will mean intensive use since there will always be someone adjacent. I think the change of use to four households is too great. I strongly believe that the new permission for four flats should not be granted. Originally three flats had been applied for.

Roof and doors to the first floor

I strongly object to the replacement of the existing window with a door at raised ground floor and first floor level. This is a gross invasion of my privacy and outlook. Whereas before no-one could see into my bedroom and I had a view of sky, now any future owners can see into my entire bedroom.  I now have a view of a large terrace (and currently building materials). I do not agree that the fitting of a balustrade will suffice. Future owners are less likely to use the roof as a terrace if they have to climb out of a window. The architect/owner is well aware of the implications of the works. I insist that the doors are removed and replaced with a window in line with the original look of the building, and that the latest proposal is rejected.

I also object to the enlarged rear extension and enlargement of existing lightwell and steps at the front of the property. This is not in keeping with all houses on this side of Iverson Road.

There is an important point for the Council to consider. Why has the architect who is also the developer  made significant changes which impact adversely on neighbours and the area which are different to the permission already applied for and not been granted? They should have applied for these plans in the first place. I believe this is a deliberate attempt to flout planning laws for personal gain
